

## Logan Park Meeting Minutes

Wednesday April 19th, 2017

- I. Attendees present: Terri Hildebrand, Bob Ingham, Bil Cressler, Nancy Putt, Ted Pawlick, Brian Schmick. Visitors: Holly Kelley, Dillsburg Borough Council Rep.; Hal Anderson, Dillsburg Borough Council and neighbor of the park; Andrew Slothower, CT and neighbor; Todd Ryan CT and neighbor; Kim McKonley representing "Beauty After Bruises"
- II. Meeting Minutes-review and approve February 2017. March 15<sup>th</sup> meeting cancelled due to weather.
- III. Treasurers Report-reviewed and approved
  - a. Outstanding bills
  - b. Deposits-Terri deposited checks for pavilion rental and receipts given to treasurer. Terri submitted bill for cleaning supplies and was reimbursed.
- IV. Visitor presentations:

Todd Ryan requesting to bring small equipment through the park to his backyard for landscaping purposes.

Andrew Slothower has removed vegetation from his property and the park at 436 Woodland Dr. He didn't realize at the time he should have asked prior to doing the work. He expressed interest in coming to the meetings in the future.

Hal Anderson was invited by Terri to review his thoughts regarding a half basketball court. Hal expressed thanks to the LPA for hard work and efforts and his appreciation of what the park has to offer including the walking path. He expressed he feels there is a lack of activities for younger teens. Proposing LPA consider a half court approx. 40-40' with 1 backboard. Approx. cost of \$15-20,000.00 without a fence was presented.

Kim McConnley gave an update of the June event. DASC has given permission to use the upper soccer field to expand their events and vendors. Parking and traffic control are being reviewed.
- V. **Old business**
  - a. After review of quotes for grass cutting in the park, job went to Mike Sherman of AG2 Enterprises for cost of \$120.00 per cut in designated areas.
  - b. Update for event June 10<sup>th</sup>, 2017 for "Party in the Park". Terri asked for email confirmation that DASC approved use of the upper soccer field for the event.
  - c. Pavilion rentals have begun for the season. Process put into place by Brian and Terri seems to be working well at this time.
  - d. Concession stand project continues to be developed by Zack Schmick who will coordinate with Bob Ingham on specifics.
  - e. Approval give for DASC to use meeting room on scheduled dates and approval for upcoming tournaments. Brian noted that the pavilion had been reserved previous to the

request of the August tournament date (8/19 and 8/20). DASC president Heidi Freeze had stated that this would not present a problem.

f. Sharon Gallagher agreed to check and fill the "doggie bags".

g. Discussion regarding the poles and boulders to be used around the tot-lot. All in favor of the price given by Bob Ingham of \$3,200 to move forward with this project. This should also resolve the problem of run off from the Tot-Lot during periods of heavy rain.

h. Spring Clean-up date Saturday April 22<sup>nd</sup>, 2017. Updates: A team from Kiwanis will help with mulching. Cub Scout troop members will help with raking/general trash clean up and planting with Nancy.

1. Kiwanis club has offered to pay for half the cost of the mulch. They have ordered it and it will be delivered that morning. Our cost to LP \$330.00

20 yards of mulch@ \$33 dollars was ordered.

i. Terri presented the request from Kornacopia to sublet space for at the 2017 Farmer's Fair for 25% of their profit and LPA to pay the \$250.00 to Farmer's Fair Committee for the space. All in favor of this arrangement. Terri asked for volunteer to take over the coordinating of the space at Farmer's Fair. Brian Schmick agreed to take over the communicating with Farmer's Fair committee chairperson and business subletting the space from LPA.

j. Revised insurance policies naming Logan Park from DYG and DGB-copies were given to Bil

#### **VI. New Business**

a. New member, Beth Aughenbaugh will represent Dillsburg Boro for LPA beginning with the May meeting.

b. All in favor of replacing the two rusted grills. Terri will take care of details.

c. Areas designated in the lower part of the park have been identified by Nancy Putt to propagate native plants and shrubs. Recent dumping of brush in these areas will now require additional time and man-power to remove and delays this project. Nancy and Kay have been working on this area.

d. Discussion regarding basketball court after Hal Anderson's presentation-now that the tree has been removed this presents new possibilities. A need for more parking could also be accommodated in this area. Bob agreed to remove the remaining stumps and level out the ground in this area. Then LPA will decide what might be best for this area of the park with further discussion.

Meeting adjourned 8:45 pm

Submitted by Terri Hildebrand